

Barry V. KING, OOM Chief of Police Ext. 4222

John MANOLL Deputy Chief of Police Ext. 4223

Lee MACARTHUR

Inspector - Investigation Services Ext. 4230

Adrian GERAGHTY Inspector - Patrol Services Ext. 4235



Partners for a Safe & Healthy Community

BUSINESS PHONE: OPERATIONS FAX: EMERGENCY:

(613) 342-0127 (613) 342-0452 **DIAL 911**

CRIC AM 7:59 01MAR'07

February 21, 2007

Madame Diane Rhéaume Secretary General CRTC CRTC Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0N2

Dear Madame Rhéaume,

RE: Applications 2006-0508-2 and 2006-0508-0

I have reviewed the above proposal and I am excited that this type of television network and programming might be available in the near future to all of law enforcement, nationally.

I am convinced people must be aware what their police are doing to keep them safe. We rely on the support of the media in getting our message out. However, it is difficult to control the content and accuracy of the message through reporters and editors, that the public receives in the end.

We need the ability to communicate directly to the citizens we serve. We also use our website extensively. Our Annual Reports are effective, but our most effective communication strategy is through cable and regular TV, where citizens can see and hear our messages directly.

If we are fortunate enough to have a dedicated TV channel in our area producing and broadcasting crime prevention, drug awareness, community safety messages and other public service announcements, it would be a significant asset for community - police relations and enhance our ability to reduce crime, in partnership with out stakeholders.

I strongly support all points bulletin TV and would urge your consideration.

Yours truly

Barrý V. King, O.O.M.

Chief of Police

A World Health Organization: "Designated Safe Community"